M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

Randy Poe, Superintendent



Maria Brown, Chairperson



Board Members

DATE:
November 2, 2016
RE:
Change Order #3 – New Maintenance Building         

BG#15-219
Seven changes were made to the contract for this project.
Proposal 2 – Insulating hydronic hot water piping and deleting insulation of the return air ductwork to increase the energy efficiency of the system used to heat the maintenance bay area.  Add - $5,535
Proposal 9RR – Due to budget constraints, a back-up generator was not able to be provided as part of this maintenance building project.  Looking forward, it was determined that since this is something the district will likely add themselves, we opted to install some additional empty conduits while the contractor was mobilized on-site.  Add - $3,754
Proposal 12R – Upgrading and replacing the existing fiber optic line.  It was determined during design phase that the existing line met the requirement to provide service to both this new building and the new bus garage.  However, once work started, it was discovered that the line had been damaged at one location, severing all but two pairs and required fill replacement.  There was no way to know this damage existed prior to performing the work.  

Add - $19,110
Proposal 13R – Additional concrete and conduit for a future vac system per the request of the district.  This will allow the carpentry shop to have a dust collection system and a free standing tablesaw in the center of the room.  Add - $1,122
Proposal 14R – Miscellaneous electric changes.  There was a light pole which was relocated to Stephens campus where the roadway came through to provide better light distribution.  Additional power was added to the tool crib area.  These were all items that were adjusted in the field once construction began and are all very good, value-enhanced options.  Add - $5,278
Proposal 15R – Add four pair phone line from existing building to new building for the fire alarm panel.  Add - $1,012

Proposal 16RRR – Electric changes to relocate the split system to the mezzanine instead of outside.  Split system outdoor unit was relocated to comply with manufacturer’s requirements. The new location on the mezzanine will provide better function and easier access for equipment maintenance.  Add - $1,700


Total change order amount – Add - $37,511
I recommend the board accept CO#3, as presented.



Eric K. McArtor




Chief Operating Officer/Deputy Superintendent
